
The original documents are located in Box B1, folder “Carter, Jimmy” of the Gerald and 
Betty Ford Special Materials Collection at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library. 

 
Copyright Notice 

The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of 
photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Gerald Ford donated to the United 
States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections.  
Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public 
domain.  The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to 
remain with them.   If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid 
copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.  



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

April 7, 1980 

To Betty Ford 

Rosalynn and I are thinking about you on 
the eve of your birthday. We hope your 
day will be special and that the year 
ahead will be filled with life's greatest 
blessings. 

With our best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

Mrs. Gerald Ford 
Smoke Tree Lane 
Rancho Mirage, California 92270 



AUG 6 1987 

JIMMY CARTER 

July 31, 1987 

To Betty Ford 

Rosalynn and I were sorry to learn that you have 
been in the hospital. We understand you are home 
and doing much better now. 

We wanted you to know that we are thinking of you, 
and we wish you well as you continue to regain 
your strength. 

With warm best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

Mrs. Betty Ford 
Post Office Box 927 
Rancho Mirage, California 92270 




